Dear Parents and Carers,


5th February 2014
I am delighted to tell you that we had a very positive enrolment week, with early indications of around 30 children who will start Primary 1 with us in August 2014. Our Primary 7 really enjoyed their residential week at Kilbowie in Oban. Please note that our school website (www.newmains.n-lanark.sch.uk) is continually being updated with the latest news about our school and nursery class. 

Staffing Matters….
I am delighted to tell you that Mrs Lilly was the successful candidate for our permanent class teacher post. Mrs Lilly will continue to teach Primary 7. Mrs Stevenson is currently absent from school. In the meantime, Miss Clarkson will teach Primary 3. Mr Adams will cover aspects of Physical Education to provide class teachers with 2 hours of non-contact time. I have been informed by Learning and Leisure Services that Ms Barlow will cover Primary 5 whilst Mrs Miller is on maternity leave. Ms Barlow will join us on Thursday 13th February.
What your child is learning this term….

Our children’s learning experiences are planned using the experiences and outcomes of Curriculum for Excellence. As well as learning core skills in Language, Mathematics and Health and wellbeing, they also experience two hours of high quality Physical Education. This is line with national advice. Our children also learn through interdisciplinary learning. I thought we should share this information with you:

P1- 
Down in the Jungle

P4- Scotland 

P1/2-
Down in the Jungle

P5- Human Body
P2/3-
Down in the Jungle

P6- The Commonwealth
P3-
The Egyptians


P7- The Commonwealth
Late Coming and Attendance

We have recently been doing an attendance check and we would urge you to send your child to school every day, when at all possible. You know that if we have any concerns we will contact you. Please give your child the opportunity for teaching and learning each day. Regular attendance at school is vital for continued progress. Please date absence letters so that we can record information correctly on the computer. If your child has medical appointments please notify the school, if you can, in advance to alert us to this absence.
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Parent Council News

Our next Parent Council Disco takes place on Thursday 20th March. Please come along and join us! The Parent Council are also looking for donations for the next tombola. Thank you.
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In-Service days and holidays

School will be closed on:

Wednesday 12th February


In-service day

Monday 10th & Tuesday 11th February

Holiday

We will re-open on Thursday 13th at 8.55am. We hope you have a good holiday weekend.

Parental Consultations
We will be holding our meetings with parents on Thursday 27th March from 3.15pm onwards. Teachers will be sending out letters soon to arrange appointment times with you towards the end of this month. Please do let us know if you can’t manage along on that date, as it helps us to time meetings better. Thank you.

Buses and Parking
Please can you help us to ensure your child is safe whilst travelling to and from school? Responsible behaviour is essential to ensure that this happens. Parents and carers are responsible for their child’s conduct on the bus. Please take time to talk to your child about the need to ensure everyone is safe on our buses. Thank you for you help and continued support. We are fortunate to have a car park. Please can I ask you to use the designated spaces to ensure 
our children’s safety?
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Passport Applications

At this moment in time I am sorry to inform you that no members of our teaching staff or senior management team are able to countersign passport 

applications. This is in line with advice for data protection procedures.

Parent Zone- Supporting Numeracy at Home
Learning doesn’t just take place in the classroom, it can happen anywhere. A child’s everyday routine offers many opportunities and experiences to practise and apply their numeracy skills in real and meaningful ways. Please visit Parent Zone website for some practical ideas to build numbers into everyday activities.
Generation Science

As part of our School Improvement Plan, Generation Science provided a series of workshops about magnets to children at the early stages of the school.
Supervision before and after School

Please note that our Janitor provides playground supervision from 8.45am. Children who arrive before this time are encouraged to attend our Breakfast Club which is open from 8.15 to 8.50 am. The cost of this is 20p and the children can have juice toast and cereal. Please note that members of the school’s management team are involved with matters of health and safety at 3pm. All children should be aware of what to do at the end of each school day.

Recently, some children have not been collected at 3 o’ clock and supervision beyond this time cannot be guaranteed.

Disclosures- Protection of Vulnerable Groups
If your disclosure is nearly out of date or if you would like to be disclosed to help in the school, could you please contact Mrs Johnston in the office who will organise the process with you? Disclosures (PVG) last for 3 years, so please re-apply if yours is coming to an end.

Can you help us?

Are you able to help us by providing spare clothing for boys and girls aged 5-8 years? We need extra: * trousers *socks and *underwear. Thank you!

We also need volunteers to assist with our Book Fair. Please let Mrs Johnston at the office know if you are able to help. 
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Please remember to contact the school office if you have a new telephone number or have moved house. It is important that we are able to contact you for care and welfare matters. Every child 
in our school matters!

Kindest Regards,

E CLINTON


Head Teacher
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